
How Catholicism Uses Communism And
Fascism to Control the Masses

This is a talk by Brian Denlinger of King James Video Ministries. I
transcribed 13 minutes of it from his YouTube video. If this topic interests
you, you can listen to his entire talk from the YouTube below the text.

Today I’d like to talk to you about how Roman Catholicism uses both the
systems of Fascism and Communism to control the masses. A lot of people think
that these two systems are contrary the one to the other, and they on paper
seem to be, but if you actually look at it you realize that it’s actually
controlled by the same system. And I will be proving that today.

If you’re familiar with this symbol right here, the symbol of the cross which
the Catholics are very much into doing, and you have to remember that Jesus
Christ was not crucified on a Christian cross. He was crucified by pagan
Romans on a pagan cross.

Okay, that’s very important. Now there are Christians out there that will
have a cross in their home or they’ll make a little wooden cross or whatever
else, I’ve had been contacted many times by people saying, “should I have a
cross in my home?” Well, if you’re having it as some kind of a satanic symbol
or something, well then, no, but if it’s just there as a reminder what Jesus
died that Jesus died on the cross and that you’re as His disciple you’re to
take up your cross daily and follow Him, you’re to crucify your flesh, okay,
fine. If it’s not an idol, then okay, not a problem. But the Roman Catholic
Church is not some kind of another denomination, another kind of church, they
are a world government power, the Roman empire, the two legs of iron in the
book of Daniel, they never went away. Gold became silver, silver became
brass, brass became iron, and then after that iron became iron and miry clay.
It didn’t go away like the other kingdoms did. We are not waiting for the
fifth kingdom, in the book of Daniel the five kingdoms that are prophesied
that Nebuchadnezzar has the dream and then Daniel interprets the dream. You
can study that. We’re not waiting for the fifth kingdom (the iron mixed with
clay), we are in the fifth kingdom! There’s no break there. It doesn’t say,
well. the Roman empire crumbles and just dissolves and then thousands of
years go by and the fifth kingdom shows up. No, the fifth kingdom, we’re in
it. Don’t let prophecy teachers mess you up on that that there’s going to be
a fifth kingdom someday. Oh no no, it’s here right now. It has been since the
basically the fourth century or so when the Roman empire became the two

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/how-catholicism-uses-communism-and-fascism-to-control-the-masses/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/how-catholicism-uses-communism-and-fascism-to-control-the-masses/


separate parts of the kingdom and then became the Catholic Church.

(Note from the Webmaster: Brian is refering to Daniel 2:40-43. He calls the
iron mixed with miry clay the “fifth kingdom” but the Bible doesn’t call it
that. It’s part of the fourth kingdom. I believe it’s more reasonable to say
the kingdom of iron and clay began with the Protestant Reformation when the
nations of northern Europe stopped submitting to the Pope.)

Daniel 2:40  And the fourth kingdom shall be strong as iron:
forasmuch as iron breaketh in pieces and subdueth all things: and
as iron that breaketh all these, shall it break in pieces and
bruise.
41  And whereas thou sawest the feet and toes, part of potters’
clay, and part of iron, the kingdom shall be divided; but there
shall be in it of the strength of the iron, forasmuch as thou
sawest the iron mixed with miry clay.
42  And as the toes of the feet were part of iron, and part of
clay, so the kingdom shall be partly strong, and partly broken.
43  And whereas thou sawest iron mixed with miry clay, they shall
mingle themselves with the seed of men: but they shall not cleave
one to another, even as iron is not mixed with clay.

They have been using this system for centuries. It’s very important to
understand this. And again if you study anything about Catholicism they teach
that they have spiritual and temporal power symbolized by two swords. They
also have two keys which they get into the thing of the keys of death and
hell and heaven and whatever else, but they believe that the Pope in Rome
believes he has power over all religion and also over all governments
spiritual and temporal.

Emblem of the Holy See – the
temporal power of the Roman
Catholic Church



Now I’m going to show you how the whole system breaks down as we continue
here. We’re going to start out first with Communism symbolized here by the
purple. Again the colors of Mystery Babylon is purple and scarlet. So we’ll
start out here with the spiritual with Communism. How does Roman Catholicism
use Communism? How do they employ it out there with the masses? Well, first
of all, they use monastic orders. You’re a Catholic, you’re a faithful
Catholic, and you want to serve the Church. What do you do? Well, you can
apply for being a monk, a Franciscan friar, a Dominican, there’s different
types of Augustinian, there’s different types of monastic orders that you can
go in. If you’re a woman you can join a convent, become a nun.

The Jesuits are another one of the monastic orders, they’re the military sort
of the scheming and whatever else type of a monastic order. Early on though
they would fall under this whole thing. There are people that are Jesuit
trained and they get out there and they have a basically a secular life.
they’re not living at some kind of a monastery or whatever else and whatever.

But when you first go into this monastic orders you have to do certain
things. You say like what? Take certain vows, vows of chastity. You don’t go
out and fornicate and whatever else, a vow of poverty, you give up whatever
money you have to enter into that order. A vow of obedience, you will do what
your superiors tell you to do. Those are the main ones. And that’s what they
do.

Well, what is that? It’s communal living, Communism. Think about it. You have
some guy that was raised in a trailer park and he doesn’t have two nickels to
to rub together and you have some guy that was raised in some wall street
banker was his father and he’s got all kinds of money and everything else
they both want to join a monastic order. Guess what? They’re coming in at the
same level. They are. They’re going to have to give up their money, they’re
going to have to give up their ambitions and whatever else, and they will
have to submit to their rules and the authority of it. That’s what they do.
It’s Communism. And think about what else they do. They all wear the same
uniform, they all live together, they all eat together, they’ll make the same
pay. You see? You say that sounds kind of like something else, doesn’t it?
Well, I don’t know like …the military? Hmm you see what well there are
generals, yeah I know, and they’re high-level Jesuits and there’s others and
whatever else that they get away from that early monastic type of system, but
when you enter into it what do you have? Uniform!

They even cut your hair the same. Communal living. You all live at the
barracks there. And you’re under orders. Sounds kind of like up here (points
to monastic orders on the chart) doesn’t it? And what are these people doing?
They’re there for the service of the Church, aren’t they? What are these
people (points to the military soldiers section of the chart) doing? Hey, I
just want to thank you for your service to God and country. (Sarcasm) Who is
their God? God and country? You know what I mean? Spiritual, temporal? Hmm. I
mean “I’m joining the military to serve God and country!” What are you going
to do? Pass out Gospel tracts? Go out and preach the gospel? You’re going to
print bibles and give them out? No. How are you serving God when you join the
military? “We’re going to go fight police action in foreign countries and
beat down Communism. We’re going to beat Communism by practicing Communism.”



(Laughs)Yeah. Think. I mean knock a few times and if nobody answers up there
you might want to…

Socialism. “Capitalism is so bad and it’s just so terrible and there’s
monopolizing and whatever else and these these capitalists are so greedy and
whatever else.” Well yeah, there’s some of that stuff over here on the
Fascist side, but that doesn’t mean that people shouldn’t be able to make
money on their own and shouldn’t be able to have their own business and
shouldn’t be able to take care of their own life. But see, the Socialist
comes along and they say, “The workers need to unite. Let’s come together.
The workers unite. We have the hammer and sickle down here. See the sickle,
the farmer, the hammer, the factory worker. Let’s let’s unite. Let’s come
together. Let’s have a social Socialist country where we all work in
factories.” You say, “Well yeah but the farmers, farmers aren’t working in
factories, got you there, Brian.” Well, if you understand what big
agriculture is, it’s essentially a factory.

Well, I’m a vegetarian I don’t go with the the factories where they put in
these cows and they milk them with machines and just herding hundreds of them
through there and they just milk them until the cow drops dead, taking far
more out of them than their bodies can barely even handle. And so I’m a
vegetarian. “What about your vegetables? What about the fruits that come from
Central America?” I’ve seen the banana plantations in person, Dole and
Chiquita run down in Honduras and Costa Rica. I was there. I’ve seen how it’s
an oligarchy down there, and they pay the people just barely any money. I’ve
seen it. I’ve seen the pineapples and the bananas and the big plantations and
things. Yeah, don’t tell me it’s not a factory. A factory doesn’t have to
have four walls. It can have four borders of a field too, if I can say it
that way. Factory workers, you’re out there sitting at the sewing machine
making the Communist Chinese … again communist. See? China. Who do you think
set that up? I won’t won’t tell you, you just have to figure it out on your
own. But they’re in there in the factories they’ve got the women working at
the sewing machines just sewing shirts for the capitalists over here and the
Fascists. And we’re going to make the little toys that we can sell at Walmart
and whatever else. “Well yeah, I can see that that’s Communism, but not the
fields!” Oh you mean the people that are out there bent over in the hot sun
and they’re they’re working in the fields working in the heat, getting things
for the global market?

How about universal basic income? There are people that are calling for that
right now! “Hey, we can’t work anymore because of the baloney virus and it’s
kind of killed but not really killed but sort of killed a lot of people so we
have to shut down the economy and people couldn’t pay their rent and they
couldn’t pay their mortgages so we need to have universal basic income! We
shouldn’t have to pay for our housing anymore! That’s bad! We shouldn’t have
to pay rent or mortgage! That’s a terrible thing! Common housing? Hmm! “Oh,
it’s brand new. This pandemic has caused some new things!” No it hasn’t! No
it hasn’t! They’re just trying to bring in Communism through Socialism.

“Why would you be against these things?! There’s people that are hurting! A
lot of people died! There’s people that might be out on the streets unless we
do something to step in and make it that they don’t have to work anymore!



Social justice! We need social justice! This is wrong! This Fascist system
over here with the capitalism and everything else they’ve come in and they
charge too much for rent and they charge the housing prices are inflated and
and there’s all this money out there and debt and everything else and we need
to get rid of that and just make everybody live the same!” You see how it
works? So there’s this system, Communism, the left arm of the cross of
Catholicism.

Now let’s talk about the right wing. You say well, what’s the symbol of
Fascism? The symbol of Fascism is the Swastika. No. Actually, if you study
what the Swastika is, it was an ancient sort of an Indian Hindu type of a
symbol for good luck, essentially. That’s all it is.

Swastika on a statue of Buddha.

The Nazis just took it. The Nazis did some really weird bizarre stuff and
they took a lot of things from the Orient and from kind of like the Tibet
area and whatever else and they took some Hinduism and the Nazis were
Occultists. They were Occultists and they controlled through occult means and
whatever else just like people do today in a lot of these governments. The
symbol for Fascism is right there, a Fasces, a Roman Fasces, an axe that’s
controlling all the little sticks that are bound together. We’re all in this
together. Do you ever hear that one? Yeah Fasces.



Roman
Fasces

And you say, “Well I think I’ve seen that before!” Well if you look at an old
mercury dime here in America it was on the back of the mercury dime, a Roman
Fasces.

Old Mercury dime. 10 cents or $0.10
USD.



Fasces in the House of
Representatives

(Transcribed up to 13 minutes and 6 seconds. I may add more later. Please see
the video!)

Video of talk


